
As a result of The Agreement, elements of the Royal Flying Corps 
(RFC) came to North Texas for the winter of 1917. One of their 
purposes was to continue training while escaping the Canadian 
winter. They arrived in November 1917. North Texas was very cold 
that winter; December 1917 and January 1918 saw several low-
temperature records and snow on two occasions. The training continued.

During their time in Texas, they logged 67,000 fl ying hours; trained 1,552 
RFC and 408 Air Service pilots; and trained 1,719 RFC and 2,500 Air Service 
ground support personnel. The 10 American squadrons which began their 
training in Canada left Fort Worth for France and England between December 
1917 and March 1918.

Following a parade on April 12, 1918, the RFC/RAF returned to Canada. Thirty-
nine airmen died due to airplane accidents and other causes. Eleven British, 
Canadian, and American airmen of the RFC and an infant child, who died at 
the fl ying fi elds around Fort Worth, are buried at Fort Worth’s Greenwood 
Cemetery. An American veteran of the RFC was also buried there in 1975. 
The site is part of the British Commonwealth Graves System – a piece of Fort 
Worth which will forever be England. A biennial remembrance service is held 
on Memorial Day. A Texas Historical Marker is located at the site.

TAKE AWAY: The British air force was known as the Royal Flying Corps, 
but changed names to the Royal Air Force. Many of those training in Canada 
during 1917 came to Texas for the winter. Some died while they were here and 

some are still buried here.
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